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June 19, 2012
The Honorable Scott Rigell

U. S. House of Representatives

327 Canon Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-4218

Dear Representative Rigell:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports your efforts to allow some Sailors identified for involuntary separation by the Navy’s 2011 Enlisted Retention Board (ERB), to remain on active duty beyond September 1, 2012 in order to qualify for benefits associated with the Temporary Early Retirement Authority (TERA) for personnel with at least 15 years of service. 


The renewed TERA authority was strongly supported by FRA and authorized as part of the FY 2012 National Defense Authorization Act and this occurred after the ERB results were announced identifying nearly 3,000 Sailors for involuntary separation from the Navy. According to press reports only about 10% of these personnel (303) will qualify for TERA benefits. In addition, Navy Times reports that 172 more Sailors in E-6 and E-7 pay grades would qualify for benefits by September 1, 2013. 


Given the widespread concern throughout the Fleet regarding how the ERB process was managed, anxiety about the possibility of similar actions in the near future, and the number of affected personnel, FRA believes that extending the involuntary separation deadline until September 1, 2013 is the right thing to do. This action would also go a long way in reassuring career enlisted Sailors that the Navy understands these concerns, and wants to ensure that at least a small number of additional Sailors can benefit from the renewed TERA authority. 


The Association stands ready to assist in your efforts to help these Sailors and their families receive benefits associated with their service and commitment to our Nation.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
JLB:aal
cc:
The Hon. Howard P. McKeon


The Hon. Adam Smith


The Hon. Carl Levin


The Hon. John McCain
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